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Please join us in praising God for

TWO MILLION PEOPLE

Responding to the Gospel

Beloved friends, Sheila and I, and all the SWEA/WGTT team, want to invite you to join us in giving God the
glory for the most unusual, and yet the most amazing, year in the history of this ministry! We can truly say, “To
God be the glory, great things HE has done.” In our board meeting last December, we voted to believe God for
a faith goal of two million people responding to the Gospel in 2020. At the time, that seemed very ambitious,
considering that the most we had ever seen in a year was 1.6 million. But, with the team expansion on the
horizon, we thought it “might” be possible. Then with a record-breaking campaign in January with 300,000
responding, the goal seemed even more possible. But then it happened - GLOBAL PANDEMIC!

On March first, the teams found themselves relocated, but totally locked down, and forbidden to do any
ministry at all - with the exception of Nigeria, where the teams could still work but not travel from state to state.
Now, all of a sudden, the goal seemed totally IMpossible! As a result of the quarantines, the field reports
stopped coming in other than to say, “We cant do anything”. That went on for four months. But, in July, schools
began opening in Tanzania, and the teams went to work with a vengeance! In Kenya, it became possible to do
some open-air venues, but not schools. In Rwanda, the team was given special permission to do open-air
markets in remote areas. They have taken every opportunity possible to share the Gospel, in literally hundreds
of events over the past five months. The outcome has been phenomenal, and as a result of their aggressive
efforts, the goal of TWO MILLION PEOPLE PRAYING TO RECEIVE JESUS was reached in the second week
of November! Because of Covid travel restrictions, we were prohibited from doing our regular scheduled
campaigns, but God miraculously made up the difference. Now we have adjusted the goal to 2.25 MILLION!

Celebrating with the Publication of a New Book

We thought, what better way to celebrate Thanksgiving (AND seeing two million people respond to the
Gospel) than to publish our new book “We Go To Them”, which explains the methodology used in presenting
the Gospel to those two million people. Reaching that many people in ten months
(with four months shut down) is not accidental and not easy. It takes determination,
commitment, and a method that maximizes the team'’s efforts. That is what this
book is about: how to get to where the people are and how to deliver a message
that God can use to draw them to Jesus. We pray that people in America will find it
useful, but our primary reason for writing the book is to aid evangelists, pastors,
and churches in Africa (and other parts of the world) in reaching their country for
Christ. Please pray with us that God will provide the funding needed to print and
distribute thousands of copies, and that it will be used of God to expand His King-
dom throughout the world.

The book will be on our website soon, but for now, if you would like to have a
SHAD WILLIAMS copy, please just call, text, or email, and we will get it to you. The SWEA friends and
family price is $15 for the hardcover and $10 for the paperback.
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